This Week at First UMC
Sunday, August 18
   8:45 AM  Adult Sunday School
 10:00 AM  Worship Service
 10:00 AM  Youth Sunday School
 11:00 AM  Youth / River Tubing

 11:30 AM  Church Council
Monday, August 19
  9:00 AM  Yoga
  
  5:45 PM  Yoga
  6:30 PM  Book Talk
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Tuesday, August 20
  5:30 PM  Trustees Meeting
  5:30 PM  Cub Scouts

  6:30 PM  Boy Scouts

  7:00 PM  Worship Committee
Wednesday, August 21
  9:00 AM  Yoga
  2:00 PM  Lantern House
Thursday, August 22
  2:00 PM  SPR Committee
  5:45 PM  Yoga

  6:30 PM  New Member Class
Friday, August 23
  9:00 AM  Yoga
Saturday, August 24
  9:00 AM  Yoga
Sunday, August 25
   8:45 AM  Adult Sunday School
 10:00 AM  Worship Service
 10:00 AM  Youth Sunday School
 11:00 AM  Youth / Geocaching
 11:30 AM  Rev Kim’s Senior Living presentation
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Worship Notes
We welcome you to this service of worship in the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ.  It is our hope that God will touch your life in a special way as you worship among us.  All are welcome for coffee and goodies in the narthex after worship.  
Copies of our monthly newsletter, The Messenger, may be obtained in the Narthex or online at www.fumcogdenut.org.
If you are interested in joining First Church or need information on any of our programs and services, you may call the office at 801-393-5662. 
Please sign the attendance folders passed out by the ushers in order to provide us a record of your attendance and update your contact information, if needed.  Please also review the names of those sitting in your pew . . . and welcome them!
Large Print Bulletins are available from the ushers.

Hearing assistance devices are available from the ushers. 

The sanctuary is tele-coil equipped.
Childcare is available during worship for children under 3. 
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In Our Thoughts & Prayers


Annette Barron

Georgia Meisner

Phyllis Combe


Ruth McClary
John Fritschle


Gary Phillis
Unspoken needs

Donna & Freddie Quiroga


Our shut-ins who are absent from us:
Pat & Duane Carpenter

Nancy Granducci

Anna Chadwell 


Judy Walker  


Dorathy & Dennis Coles

Peggy Weatherston


Helen Colt



Herk Weimer

 
Larry Dewberry


Wendy Zvon





August Mission Emphasis – Community Garden / S.W.I.F.T.S.
     This month’s Mission Emphasis is the Community Garden at First United Methodist Church. It also encompasses a water wise garden initiative called Project S.W.I.F.T.S. This stands for Sustainable Water Initiative: Food to Share. We hope to save water and offer more food to our local homeless shelter, the Lantern House, with this project.

     We have been surface irrigating our garden for the last nine years from the canal on our property using water shares owned by the church.  
     Steve and Kristen Bell attended United Methodist Earthkeepers training in November 2018. Their S.W.I.F.T.S. project proposes our church go to a drip irrigation system to water our garden. Drip irrigation is a water wise method of growing. Water is delivered only to the root zone of the plants on a timed daily schedule. This increases yield by 300% and decreases water use by 75%. 
     Currently we are working with Marriott- Slaterville City to extend their pressurized secondary water to our property.  We are also seeking grant money for infrastructure on our property. We would need to connect the city line to our current irrigation around the building and to the garden. The cost estimate is $3,500 - $9,500. This includes piping, valve boxes, controls, excavation, grading, control power, final filtration and drip irrigation equipment. Monies collected during August for this mission emphasis will be used as matching funds for one of the grants we have applied for from the Mountain Sky Foundation. Thank you for your support!

UMW News

No regular meetings will be held in August.  

Tuesday, August 27 at 1:00 – Craft making Day

Upcoming Craft Bazaar
Just a quick note to remind everyone that the craft bazaar is coming up on October 25th & 26th.  It’s not too early to start planning for crafts and items for the auction room.  For more information contact Colleen Blair, (801) 392-5255.
New Members Class

Rev. Kim will offer a New Member Class Thursdays, August 22 & 29, 6:30-8:30pm.  This class will give you the basics about our local church history, mission, and organization; plus Wesleyan theology and the basics about the United Methodist denomination.  If this sounds helpful to you, please send Rev. Kim an email at kimaljames@gmail.com .

Calling All Musicians to Potluck, Ringing and Singing
The Bell Choir and Chancel Choir are ramping up for the start of a great season of music.  Your help is needed to fill in where others have left.  NO need to be able to read music.  Come join a great group that adds so much to the spirit of our worship services.  The kick-off potluck will be Wednesday, August 28th, at 6:00pm.  Bells will begin rehearsals on September 4 at 5:00pm.  Chancel Choir will rehearse Wednesdays at 7:00pm.
Veterans Tribute Run In It’s 12th Year
   The George E. Wahlen Veterans Tribute Run committee is planning for the 2019 run/walk/chili cook-off.  Our event will be held on October 12th.  Pre-Race/Walk registration will begin September 1st.  http://www.fumcogdenut.org/veterans-tribute-run.html
   Thank you to all those who assisted us during the past eleven years.  Our church’s visibility within the Marriott-Slaterville community and the local Ogden area is greatly enhanced through our sponsorship of this event 

   This will be the 12th year for this event and to date our church has donated over $66,000 to the George E. Wahlen Veterans Home.  These dollars are used to improve the quality of life for the residents and provide recreational activities that would not be available without these donations.  This is a way of giving back to those who have served and continue to serve.

   We are looking for assistance in several ways:  publicity, marketing, race set-up/ clean-up, chili cook-off preparation, and administrative help.  You can help spread the word by talking with neighbors, friends, and co-workers about our event and its purpose.

   Please talk with Scott or any of the committee members if you can help.

Beekeeping News

Thank you everyone who ordered a beekeeping t-shirt! Your shirts will be ready by September 1st. We will have them available after Sunday services. If you missed out, more shirts will be available at our Honey Sale on Saturday, October 26, 2019 from 9 am - 4 pm.

Planning Ahead

August 22 & 29 – New Member Class 6:30pm

August 25 – After Worship Rev Kim will give a presentation on her 
        Senior Living research
August 28 – Bell & Chancel Choir Potluck 6:00pm

September 8 – Sunday School begins for children
This Week’s Birthdays:


 August


    18 – Grace Gooder


            Chris Hicks


    22 – Jordyn Powell


    23 – Sharon Stewart


    24 – Chloe Egbert


            Justin Nelson


    25 – Austin Barron


        





	


       








